
The Minebea Group provides extensive information on its environmental preservation activities to the public via its web 
site and its environmental report. The Group also actively solicits the options of its employees and incorporates them 
into its environmental activities.

Central Environmental Board held a photo competition under the theme of "employees' environmental 
awareness" as an event commemorating the 25-th anniversary of the establishment of the plants in Thailand.
The following are some of the award-winning works.

Minebea held a painting competition under the theme of "unifying family members of Minebea staff toward 
antiwarming measures" to interest children of employees in global environmental issues in Thailand.
The following four pictures are award-winning works in the categories of elementary, junior and senior high 
school students.

Environmental painting and photo competition (Thai operations) 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMUNICATIONS 
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Category: Elementary school 
student 
Kittiphong Phorang 
Mother: Ms. Nitkamol Phorang
   Bang pa-in Factory,
   HRA Div.

Category: Elementary school 
student
Kamolchanok Chee-khang  
Mother: Ms. Kingtey Chee-
khang
   Bang pa-in Factory,
   FDB Unit Div.

Category: Junior high school 
student 
Pattharaporn Choo-cherd 
Mother: Ms. Sureerat Choo-
cherd
   Bang pa-in Factory,
   Machine shop
   Spindle Motor 2 Div.

Category: Senior high school 
student 
Akaveena Wasuk 
Mother: Ms. Anchukorn 
Kasemrat
   Bang pa-in Factory,
   Pelmec Div.

Photographed by: 
Mr. Prawet Wunnarak
Bang pa-in Factory, 
Balls Div.

Photographed by: 
Ms. Uthumporn Khumput
Bang pa-in Factory, 
Machine shop Spindle Motor 1 
Div.

Photographed by: 
Mr. Suravuth Boonpluk
Bang pa-in Factory, 
Spindle Motor Div.

Photographed by: 
Ms. Dusita Tammikakul
Bang pa-in Factory, 
Pelmec Div.
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Top page of Minebea's web site covering environmental protection 

Members of the environmental disaster-prevention committee 
assisting separate collection 

    Summer festival (Omori Plant) 
The Omori Plant held an annual summer festival. The 
festival aims at fostering private exchanges between 
employees and exchanges with local residents. 
The festival ended on a high note with lot of people 
including members of neighboring association, 
children, our partners and families of employees while 
our staff served at various refreshment booths. 
Members of the environmental disaster-prevention 
committee assisted people to separate trash for 
separate collection on the day. 

    Publication of the Minebea Group   
    Environmental Report 
In recent years, companies have come under 
increasing pressure to disclose information on their 
efforts to incorporate environmental protection into 
their business activities. 
In fiscal 2004, Minebea published its first annual 
Group environmental report. 
To ensure that the reports are as useful and informative 
as possible, Minebea disclose information in 
accordance with the Japanese Ministry of the 
Environment's Environmental Reporting Guidelines. 

    Information on environmental efforts on the 
    Minebea web site 
The Minebea web site features information on current 
environmental protection efforts, as well as Minebea's 
Environmental Protection Principles and a history of 
efforts to date. 

http://www.minebea.co.jp/english/environment/
activities/index.html

For inquiries and comments on Minebea's environmental 
efforts, please see the back cover of this report.
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